
MARCH 2021

Dear Faithful Supporters, 

Exciting things are happening in the ministry in Port Elizabeth. The Bergey family arrived 
safely back in South Africa the end of 2020 and hit the ground running. The Little Fish 
Ministries property was quite overgrown and much work has to be done in preparation for 
the years to come and the many abandoned children whose lives will be touched 
through this ministry. The addition on the cottage is almost completed and hopefully by 
the end of this month we will see the completion of the playground. We are so thankful 
for all that the Lord has provided. 

It was great to be able to actually hold Abundant Life Baptist Church services in person instead of through 
Zoom. I have truly enjoyed teaching the children’s Sunday School class again and just getting to fellowship 
with the ALBC family. God has been blessing the ministry of the church. We have had several new families and 
individuals attend church activities and hear the Gospel clearly presented. Just last 
week we had a young lady accept Christ as her Savior. 

In January we welcomed a new member of the Little Fish 
Ministries team, Lorna Mitchell. She will be the first house 
mom for abandoned and orphaned children. It has been 
great getting to know her and assisting her in transitioning to 
the field. It is a blessing to have more people on the field with 
the goal to reach the people of Port Elizabeth with the 

Gospel. 

In my last update I mentioned I would be leaving for the US on Christmas day. However, due to the new variant 
of Covid my flights were cancelled and I made the choice to stay put until things were a little more stable. The 
Lord’s timing is perfect and I was able to return to the USA on February 27th for a short furlough (March 

through mid-July). The Lord has provided several meetings with supporting 
churches. I look forward to sharing what the Lord is doing in Port Elizabeth. 
If you are interested in having me come and share about the exciting things 
happening with Little Fish Ministries, please feel free to contact me via 
email: h.bennett@dbmi.org or call 814-203-0321. 

Thank you to all who have given towards the LFM clinic and nurse 
housing. As of right now, the Lord has brought in just a little over 
$10,500. A total of $50,000 needs to be raised for this project. Most 
abandoned children that come into our care will need immediate med-
ical attention, and often ongoing care, so the need for building a medical 
clinic is imperative! Please help meet this need by August 2021. To be a 
part of this project you can do so online at https://dbmi.org/give/ or 

Daystar Baptist Missions P.O. Box 1193 Barboursville, WV, 25504.
(Designate to Hannah Bennett SA Clinic Building Fund).

God Bless,
Hannah Bennett

HANNAH BENNETT MISSIONARY TO SOUTH AFRICA  
“Where there is no vision, the people perish.” Proverbs 29:18 

Contact Info: PO Box #24318, Baywest Mall,  Port Elizabeth, SA 6034
Email: h.bennett@dbmi.org 

Little Fish Ministries: https://littlefishministries.org 
Mission Board: Daystar Baptist Missions Huntington, WV (www.dbmi.org)

Prayer Requests
*Remaining $ for LFM CLINIC

*Safety while traveling
*Return to SA in mid JULY

PRAISES:  
*Bergey’s safe return to SA

*Lorna’s arrival in SA
*Safe return to USA

*Furlough meetings set up
*B’s salvation 

LFM Cottage
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